DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, January 13, 2014
Present:

Tom McDonnell, President



Bob Pfister, Vice President

Leland Lyter





Roxanne Bertell




Marybeth Blackinton, Treasurer



Joanne Blohm

Nancy Bullard, Recording Secretary


Jim Sanders
Absent:

Eleanor Bridges
Laura Resendez

Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary


I. Call to Order

II. Roll Call

III. Review, Approve Minutes

a. Tom moved to approve the minutes and Marybeth seconded the motion. The motion passed.

IV. Events

a. December Potluck - December 19th – Everyone agreed the December potluck was quite a success with another great turnout, wonderful food, and tons of fun w/ Debbie’s participative rendition of the 12 Days of Christmas.  Lots of families and children attended and Santa and Heidi as the Elf were a big hit as were the children’s gift bags. Joanne Blohm has sent a thank you to Santa.
b. January Potluck – January 16th – Doug Ferrier will be the speaker and he will be talking about the history of the Dutch Flat school and the grounds surrounding it. 
c. Children’s Fund 
i. Marybeth provided an update on these expenditures.  $550 has been spent at the DF Trading Post (out of the allocated $900) per Abe. $1272 is the current balance of the fun (excluding the $900 used for Christmas) – so we have a healthy balance to be used for children for the Easter, July 4th holiday and Halloween celebrations coming up later this year.
d. St. Patrick’s Dinner – March 15th Saturday 5:30 – 7:00 +

i. The board agreed that we would like to coordinate w/ the Alta Fire to provide this dinner for the community.
ii. Tom agreed to meet w/ AFD with the following recommendations on splitting the responsibilities :
1. Music/Sound System:

DFCC

2. Liquor Sales:


AFD to run and keep any profit

3. Food (incl. all paper supplies):
DFCC to provide and retain all profits
4. Raffle:



Sales split 50/50 (DFCC-AFD)







Each to provide 10 prizes (20total)







Must be present to win

5. Set up/take down:

AFD

6. Clean-up costs:


Split 50/50

7. Decorating:


DFCC

8. Advertising/Tickets:

DFCC

9. Building Rental Cost:

None

10. Miscellaneous:


No ticket – no food.  Seconds available only when announced (probably after raffle)

iii. Joanne agreed to meet w/ the AFD Women’s Auxiliary regarding the availability of the kitchenware and utensils – to make sure that we can use these for dinner preparation.
iv. Nancy to write up notes to provide Tom for his discussion w/ AFD (Alta Fire Dept.).
e. Master Calendar
i. Tom proposed that we begin using both an electronic and paper calendar to book all upcoming DFCC events and scheduled tasks (which need to be completed by a certain date).  This is needed going forward to ensure that critical deadlines are not missed. Marybeth offered to pick up a printed calendar to use for this purpose.
V. Building

a. Back Stairs and Siding – Tom indicated that due to an injury, Steve Holmes has not yet been able to begin work on the back stairs and siding.  Tom agreed to check w/ Steve to obtain status and an estimated start/end date.  
b. Bell Tower/Bat Problems – Jim indicated that the following repairs need to be done to the bell tower: we need to repair the floor (planks are rotted and need to be replaced) and we need to place screens over all holes to prevent the bats from returning. Jim will work w/ Kenny LaBarbera to assess the damage and they will provide a proposal for the work needed.
c. Windows Update 

i. Marybeth reported that $1850 has been paid so far for the window replacements.

ii. Tom reported that three kitchen windows have been sent to the glazer for glass replacement/caulking.  These windows are not double-paned.

iii. Various board members had questions about the replacement of the “wavy/old glass.”  Tom explained that the kitchen windows will not have wavy glass.  The majority of the wavy glass is present in the front windows and not in the back and that every attempt to replace these front windows w/ wavy glass in the front will be made going forward. We will not be using wavy glass on the tennis court side due to the high frequency of breakage.

d. Building Keys Retrieval –Marybeth sent an email to previous board members requesting that all building keys be returned. To date: Rob and Neil have turned theirs in and Susan and Jim have been allowed to keep one of theirs due to the work that Jim provides on the center.  We still need to follow-up w/ other previous board members.

e. Insurance Coverage -  
i. Tom indicated that we currently do not have Worker’s Compensation coverage.  We can obtain it, but it is costly (approximately $500 per year).
ii. We have three options:
1. Do nothing.
2. Obtain coverage as cheaply as we can, e.g. w/ a rider.
3. Hire individuals who are bonded.  They will be more expensive, but can provide their own coverage.
iii. Joanne agreed to check w/ the director of the Colfax Sierra Vista center to see what coverage they have.  She also indicated that she will check w/ her insurance provider for a recommendation on how to proceed for the DFCC.
VI. Grounds

a. County Grant/Play Structure Progress
i. Tom reported that the tot structure will be delivered to the county this week.

ii. The order of the tasks that need to be completed are:

1. The fence needs to be replaced.

2. The sidewalk and tot support base outline need to be installed.

3. The tot structure needs to be installed.

iii. Cleanup – Jim reported that Bob Kolak has cleaned the surface of the tennis court but that additional cleanup is still needed.

iv. Tom clarified that we need to obtain a bid for the sidewalk before the tot structure is installed.
b. Tree Removal/Fence Replacement

i. Fence Replacement:

1. Pictures on the condition of the fence have been provided to the county and they are concerned about additional engineering that might be needed.
2. Tom reported that the county has requested additional bids for the fence replacement since the bids we have now are out-dated. Several visits w/ fence contractors are scheduled this week to obtain these additional bids for the county.
3. The target date for the tennis court to be completed is July 4th – in order to qualify for the donation offered to the DFCC by a community member.

ii. Tree Removal:

1. The tree removal is completed, but the cost did exceed the amount estimated due to the density of the trees and the their entanglement in the fence. The board agreed to ask the county (on Friday during the meeting w/ the fence contractors) to pick up this extra cost.

c. Other

i. Landscaping – the board discussed the need to also obtain a bid for landscaping the grounds.

ii. Flagpole – Marybeth indicated that we also need a replacement flagpole since the current one is rotted.  Jim and Leland offered to also ask the County about covering this cost. 
VII. Finances

a. Treasurer’s Report (Nov. 2013)

i. Marybeth submitted the Treasurer’s for December. 
ii. It was noted that higher electricity costs were due to heaters that had to be provided in the bathrooms during the extremely cold weather.
iii. Joanne moved to approve the report and Marybeth seconded the motion. The motion passed.

b. Quick Books Class for Treasurer – Marybeth indicated that the class will not be needed since, with assistance from Tracy McDonal, CPA (who is assisting us), Marybeth is learning specifically what to do for the DFCC needs.  
c. 2014 Membership/Fundraising  and Membership Letter
i. Marybeth indicated that letters have been mailed out to the membership for 2014 and we should be seeing additional revenues soon.
d. “Why We Ride” Video

i. Tom presented a fundraiser idea – to provide a movie night where we could show the “Why We Ride” video as a DFCC activity.  This is a newly released documentary film about motorcycle/trail riding.  The film was recommended by Tom Flannigan who has the film available for rent for $250.00.
ii. The board discussed the possibility of showing this film to the community, charging a modest entrance fee and selling hot dogs and popcorn to help offset the cost.  It was agreed that the film would definitely appeal to some members of our community and it would be nice to offer this type of activity.  
iii. Tom agreed to advise Tom Flannigan that we are interested in proceeding.  
iv. Joanne indicated that she is willing to coordinate the food sales.
VIII. Communications

a. Yahoo Event Messages and Facebook Statuses  – Marybeth indicated that we need to obtain the Facebook password from Lorraine so that the Facebook page can be updated.  Tom will follow-up on this.

b. Young Board Member Idea/Recruitment – Information about these two positions will appear in the next Community News.  

c. Community News – Editor Opening
i. Marybeth indicated that the editor opening still exists and we will be proceeding w/ the plan to break out the various responsibilities for different individuals.
ii. Susan Prince has offered to assist us with the first few editions.

d. Secretary Position Coverage  April through September

i. Since Nancy Bullard will be out of town, the board decided that Joanne will assume the Corresponding Secretary duties and Shana will assume the Recording Secretary duties for this time-frame.
IX. Next Board Meeting: February 10, @ 6:00 p.m. at Jim Sanders’ home.
Submitted by:  Nancy Bullard, Recording Secretary
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